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Tuesday 3rd September 2024  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I am writing to you with information about two trips that have been arranged for Class 9 children this half-
term.  
 
1. The first trip is to the Imperial War Museum in Salford Quays on Monday 16t September. In the 
autumn term, UKS2 children will be learning about World War 1 in history. The visit has been arranged to 
enhance pupils’ learning, enabling them to see first-hand fascinating examples of weaponry, soldiers’ 
uniforms, letters home and propaganda posters from WW1. There are over 2,000 objects at the museum, 
and the visit also involves a 360-degree cinematic ‘Big Picture Show’ to help the children to gain a deeper 
understanding of wartime living.   
 
We will travel to the museum by public transport: first, a train from Ryder Brow to Piccadilly station, 
followed by a Metrolink journey from St Peter’s Square to Media City. We will eat lunch while we are out 
at the museum.  
 
2. The second trip is to Northwood Farm, a family-run beef and sheep farm close to Burnley (BB12 9AT). 
The trip is an exciting and valuable opportunity to learn more about where our food comes from and to 
talk to the farmers to discover what life working on a farm is like. The visit will include time to meet 
animals, get hands on and find out more about how Northwood Farm works with the environment to 
protect different animals’ habitats which are under threat. 
 
This trip will take place on Wednesday 25th September. We will travel to Northwood Farm on a coach and 
will be out of school for most of the school day.  
 
In order for these visits to go ahead, we are asking for a contribution of £13.50 per child. Without the 
required payments, the visits may have to be cancelled. 
 
Please speak with me after school with any questions you may have.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Miss Wynne 
Class 9 Teacher 


